

Feb. 10, 1942.

Dr. F. C. Allen, Kansas University, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen: -

We have been trying to arrive at a decision here at William Jewell as to some course in practical physical education for our summer school students that would be in line with the wishes of the committee on the physical education program of our National Defense.

Are you offering such a course at K. U. Dr. Allen and if so will you please tell me the nature of the work you are doing.

Miss Wisler is getting along nicely in her girls physical education here.

Congratulations on your fine record in basket ball agin this year.

I will thank you for any information you can give me on the above mentioned program.

With best wishes, I am

Very truly yours,

R. E. Bowles

William Jewell College